

Dear Parent/Carer,

Tomorrow the children and staff at St. Andrew's will be celebrating the Harvest Festival, and the children will be going to church in the afternoon. Just a reminder this is not open to parents at this stage due to the current situation. If you have any donations for the foodbank, please drop them off on the table in front of school, thank you.

A reminder that next week is our <u>parent's consultation</u>. If you have not yet booked an appointment then please log on to **Wisepay** and book as soon as possible as this will only be available until Sunday. Teachers will ring the first contact number on the school system for the appointment at the time of your appointment, so it is essential that this is up-to-date.

It was lovely to have a PTFA meeting this week, plans were discussed for events to support the school over the year. More information to follow regarding possible dates and events.

I have been approached regarding parking and driving around the vicinity of the school. Concerns have been raised about the speed of cars and parking especially in the St. John's Close area. Please take care and think of the safety of both residents and children before and after school and drive appropriately.

Finally, as stated yesterday, it is important that we continue to work together regarding school and keeping COVID out of school. If at anytime you are in doubt regarding guidelines, please don't hesitate to contact the school using the head@st-andrews.lincs.sch.uk email. As all rooms in school are being kept well ventilated your child may wish to wear an extra layer (vest or plain white t-shirt) under their school polo shirt to keep them warm as the days get cooler.

Yours sincerely

Mr D W Hodgson







